Princeville Civic Association Minutes

June 9, 2020 5:00 p.m.

Meeting Place: Troutman Park

The Princeville Civic Association met on the above date and time. Beth Duttlinger brought the meeting to order and supplied an agenda. Those present were David Schaefer, Beth Duttlinger, Belinda Rodriguez, Jeff Troutman, Tiffany Gazza and Sue Hofer.

Minutes were presented by Sue Hofer from the May 27 meeting and were approved in a motion by David Schaefer and seconded by Beth Duttlinger. All ayes. No nays. Motion carried.

Sue gave a treasurer's report. There is \$1.42 in the ticket account, \$400.00 in the flag account and \$4,541.42 in the regular account. A donation of \$500.00 will be coming from the Princeville State Bank.

Belinda Rodriguez has been working with the school to get the PCA Senior Scholarships awarded. The form states that the amount of the scholarships is \$300.00. The last couple of years, \$400.00 has been given. David Schaefer suggested that we go with the amount that is stated on the scholarship form which is \$300.00. Everyone agreed to that amount. David Schaefer, Beth Duttlinger and Tiffany Gazza will read the essays and select the two winners.

The PCA has been discussing plans to have an event this fall that would replace Heritage Days this year since the event had to be cancelled because of COVID-19. Many dates were discussed in September and October, but we decided to check availability at Troutman Park before setting a date. It would be just a 1-day event. Local civic groups will be asked if they would like to participate. Beth Duttlinger will be meeting with the Troutman Park committee to see what they have planned for the fall. Troutman Park would be a good location for the event. Different names for the event were suggested. Instead of carnival rides, inflatable games would be used. There will be more discussion at the next PCA meeting.

Election of officers will be at the next meeting in July.

Holiday Homecoming has changed into a small business event but we would like to host a community holiday event too. Last year the Village of Princeville started a Christmas Tree decorating program. Beth Duttlinger suggested that PCA sponsor a tree lighting event in the evening sometime before Christmas with hot chocolate and singing. Perhaps involve local businesses in some way. There will be further discussion at the next meeting.

A motion was made by David Schaefer and seconded by Tiffany Gazza to adjourn at 6:00 p.m. The next meeting will be at Troutman Park on July 14 at 5 p.m. Meeting adjourned.

Sue Hofer